School Advisory Council (SAC) Fellsmere Elementary School 3:45 p.m., April 15, 2019

Agenda

Old Business

 Reading and Approval of the March SAC Minutes- Approved by Noe Chico

New Business

- Single Point Entry- Mr. Echeverria/Mrs. Matheny- Starting on Monday, April 22nd. Beginning with fencing off the area around the old front entrance of the school. There will be informational meetings for parents regarding temporary student drop off and pick up areas on Tuesday, April 16 and Thursday, April 18 at 6pm. Deputy McKay and Fellsmere PD will be directing traffic. Crossing guards will remain in their current place. Hopefully getting a volunteer sheriff to assist as well with directing traffic. Lots of logistics and changes, so patience is needed. Front office will be moved temporarily to back double doors. Officer Newsome is going to contact Public Works in regards to ensuring the dirt road is graded and being kept up due to increase in traffic. Transportation will be coming to meet with administrators regarding pathways.
- <u>Library- Mrs. Newkirk-</u> Mrs. Newkirk would like approval for SAC to purchase and electric computer table/desk and chair for the media center that can accommodate students all heights, as well as, students with disabilities. This would assist in the continuation of creating a STEM Library by incorporating more technology. Approved by Noe Chico, seconded by Lisbeth Gonzalez.
- <u>PTA- Daisy Rios-</u> The PTA hosted a great day for families, Spring Fling. About 150 students and family members came out to celebrate Easter. About 15 volunteers. The event was a huge success.

Open Forum-

<u>Tile Project- Mr. Echeverria-</u> The first grade classrooms will be tiled during the summer.

<u>Concretable-</u> Mr. Echeverria- Possible mold damage; a company is working to address the issues.

<u>FSA- Mrs. Matheny-</u> Testing is approaching quickly. 5th Grade is taking the ELA portion on May 1-2, Science portion on May 8th. 3rd-5th will take the Math portion the week of May 6. iReady testing will begin May 1st. <u>Teacher Allocations-</u> Should know soon once the Superintendent provides administrators the information.

<u>Singing Club-</u> Mr. Chico wanted to celebrate the singing club for their amazing performance.

Notes:			